



PFC Meeting Minutes  
February 7, 2018

*Meeting Called to Order - 8:20am*

**1. General Business**

- a.** Approval of Minutes (from Jan. 5 Meeting)
  - i. 1st: Ghazal Hafezi ; 2nd: Kim Shubeck
- b.** Treasurer's Report – Jason Weilert reporting for Kate Haney
  - i. Reserves: \$254,972.08
  - ii. Money Market: \$278,455.93
  - iii. Checking: \$72,846.60
- c.** Hospitality Acknowledgement
  - i. Ann thanked the hospitality team: Lisa Dumke, Ghazal Hafizi, Alex Rosas, & Allyson Watson.

**2. Special Guest Speaker:** Principal Ryan Emery, A.C. Stelle was not able to attend the PFC Meeting.

**3. Old Business**

- a. Community Outreach Fundraising – *Laura Berlant, Desiree Terian***
  - i. Desiree announced today's fundraiser at Criccas. She added that last month it was Hook Burger and raised \$106.
  - ii. Desiree announced that the Box Tops contest ends on February 14th. She added that the winner would be announced on the 18th in the cub corner. She noted that the winning class would receive a popsicle party and the winning family would receive a \$5 gift card.
  - iii. Ann noted that an Amazon check was received for about \$200 so getting the word out there has helped a lot.

**4. New Business**

- a. Yearbook Update – *Toni Edwards***
  - i. Toni announced that 37 yearbooks have sold so far. She added Yearbook banners will be posted throughout school this week.
  - ii. Toni made a note of her email address so parents can send pictures.

- iii. Maria Nikolakakis made a suggestion to highlight that this is the 1st time yearbooks have gone on sale so people don't miss out on buying theirs.
- iv. Ann noted that Cub Hugs (yearbook messages) will be available in March on Schoolpay.
- v. Toni noted that there were software updates with face recognition. The new software is able to tell Toni how many times a child's picture has been repeated in the yearbook.
- vi. Jason added that it is a huge undertaking and thanked Toni.

**b. 11<sup>th</sup> Annual Online Auction – *Carrie Slatoff***

- i. Carrie announced that auction kick off is about a month away and that the committee has been working hard.
- ii. Carrie continued to encourage parents to ask businesses for donations - nails, hair, gift cards, etc.
- iii. Carrie added that Mrs. Brazell and Lampert are discussing what teachers will be offering this year.
- iv. Allyson Watson added that kids parties are trickling in, but that they are still in need of more adult parties.
- v. Carrie pointed out the last day of school is a Thursday not a Wednesday this year and added that the change was throwing people off with party planning. She also added that the other events to be mindful of when planning parties is Ice Cream social, Open House and Variety Show weekend.
- vi. Sadie Novello asked if the parties have to happen by June. The answer was no, the parties can take place at any time.
- vii. Someone raised a questions about dismissal time on the last day of school. The answer was 12:20pm.
- viii. A question was raised about whether they can sell a party with a TBD date. Allyson explained that the date would have to be finalized before the auction goes live.
- ix. Carrie added that they are still inputting at her house and she still has walking lists and welcomed anyone who is interested in helping.
- x. Ann thanked the auction committee



**c. Variety Show 2018 – Chrissie Hand**

- i. Ann noted that Chrissie Hand could not attend but had sent an email with detailed information to share at the meeting. Ann read the email and announced that the groups are out and group leaders would turn in song preferences on Saturday at noon.
- ii. She noted that Chrissie believed this might be one of the biggest Variety Show registrations ever with almost 300 kids participating. Chrissie wants everyone to know that she is very thankful.
- iii. Carrie Slatoff noted that the 4th grade boys group have not heard from a group leader. Ann and Jason said they would follow up.

**5. Principal's Report**

- a. Mrs. Lampert spoke on behalf of Mrs. Brazell, who could not attend the PFC meeting
- b. Mrs. Lampert noted they had a great meeting with the teacher leadership team and February would be a busy month.
- c. Ann asked if they have an update on the auction for teachers. Mrs. Lampert said that they' discussed this during yesterday's meeting and they will still do Teacher for the Day and Lunch. She added that teams would be discussing what they want to offer.

**6. Raffle Drawing - #19 Allyson Brown**

*Meeting Adjourned - 8:40am*

Minutes prepared by Laura Berlant, Recording Secretary